[bookmark: _GoBack]European Association of Hospital Pharmacists (EAHP)
Mrs. Jennie De Greef, Chief Operating Officer
Boulevard Brand Whitlock 87 Box 11 (4th floor)
1200 Brussels	

Utrecht, February 13, 2024


Subject: Application for a Position on the EAHP Board

Dear Sir/Madam,
I am writing to express my interest in a position on the board of the European Association of Hospital Pharmacists (EAHP). As a seasoned hospital pharmacist with a career spanning several decades, I have consistently combined my managerial responsibilities with the daily pharmacy practice. Additionally I have actively engaged in teaching and scientific research. 
From 2019 to 2023, I had the honour of serving as the President of the Dutch Association of Hospital Pharmacists, during which time our focus was on collaboration. Under my presidency our achievements during those four years were significant. Notably, we successfully prevented shortages of critical medications for the intensive care unit (ICU), facilitated COVID vaccinations for healthcare workers in hospitals, and established effective cooperation within the Dutch Federation of Medical Specialists (FMS). These accomplishments were the result of collective efforts by the NVZA board, Dutch hospital pharmacists, and medical specialist societies.
While I continue to find fulfilment in my role as a hospital pharmacist and director of pharmacy in a general hospital in the Netherlands, I am eager for an additional challenge. My approachable demeanor, dedication, and extensive network of connections within Europe and beyond have equipped me to contribute meaningfully to the EAHP.
[bookmark: _Hlk158726531]I wish to clarify that my intention is not to represent the Dutch hospital pharmacy on the board. Instead, I aspire to serve as a representative for European hospital pharmacy. While some of you may perceive my application as aligning with Tjalling van der Schors’s remaining tenure until retirement, I assert that my distinct focus merits thoughtful consideration.
Thank you for considering my application. I look forward to the opportunity to contribute to the advancement of hospital pharmacy across Europe.

Yours sincerely,
Gerard Hugenholtz, PharmD, PhD
